
Dear Friends and Neighbors,

At least 85 new coronavirus deaths and 10,257 new cases were unfortunately reported in
New York on December 10. Over the past week, there has been an average of 10,048
cases per day, an increase of 72 percent from the average two weeks earlier. As of
Monday, December 14, indoor dining is on a pause in New York City.

On Tuesday, we were joined by leaders in the field of higher education to discuss the
changing college applications and admissions process in the era of COVID19. This week
on Town Hall Tuesday we will host a virtual "Know Your Rights" training at 7:00pm on
Facebook live. Join us to learn about your rights in public utilities, unemployment, and
housing.

Roosevelt Islanders can get tested this weekend on Saturday, December
12th, and Sunday, December 13th at a free COVID-19 mobile test site! Testing will be
available on a first-come, first-serve basis, from 8 AM - 7 PM at Good Shepherd Plaza at
543 Main Street.
 
This holiday season we are collecting new and unwrapped books, toys and board games
for the families and children of the New York Center for Children serving the victims of
child abuse. Consider dropping off a new and unwrapped gift to our community office at
1485 York Avenue (78/79 Streets) by Monday, December 14.

Stay safe, wash your hands frequently, keep your social distance, and wear your face-
covering! Please don't hesitate to reach out to our community office if we can be of
assistance.

Phone: 212.288.4607
Email: SeawrightR@NYAssembly.gov

Sincerely,

Rebecca

https://www.facebook.com/RebeccaASeawright/live
https://www.facebook.com/RebeccaASeawright/videos/1500302553500552
https://twitter.com/Rebecca76AD
https://www.facebook.com/friendsofrebecca
https://www.facebook.com/RebeccaASeawright


Thank you to our generous neighbors for donating toys and books for the children and
families of the New York Center for Children!



In Case You Missed It:
Applying for College in the COVID19 Era



New UES “Super Market”-Style Food Pantry and
Resource Center for Low-Income Manhattanites

Cutting the Ribbon on a New Community Pantry

On Thursday, the Upper East Side welcomed a new Urban Outreach Center location
dedicated to feeding and caring for the neighborhood’s residents most in need. The
ribbon-cutting ceremony was attended by members of the Eastside Taskforce for
Homeless Outreach and Services members, including Avenue Church NYC Senior Pastor
the Rev. Beverly Dempsey, Urban Outreach Center Executive Director the Rev. Jordan
Tarwater, and ETHOS taskforce members including Assembly Member Rebecca
Seawright, Council Member Ben Kallos and Senator Liz Krueger.



The new site features a supermarket-style food pantry allowing individuals the comfort of
being able to choose from available foods, just as if it were a regular supermarket. This
was done intentionally to add dignity and a sense of normalcy for people receiving fresh
produce and other healthy staples from the food pantry. The Urban Outreach Center is a
new 501(c)3 nonprofit, created from the historic homeless services mission of Avenue
Church NYC, formerly Jan Hus Presbyterian Church, which is now located at 1745 First
Avenue. 

"As a member of the East Side Task Force for Homeless Outreach and Services, I am
proud to welcome a new Urban Outreach Center location dedicated to helping our
neighbors in need. As the weather gets colder, we all need a place to seek refuge for a hot
meal and warm clothing. We are amidst a global pandemic and take for granted the
common warning: “stay inside, stay at home.” For some, they cannot yield that warning to
protect themselves from this public health threat. We are so fortunate to be unveiling this
resource for our neighbors with the most need," said Assembly Member Rebecca
Seawright.

Both the Urban Outreach Center and Avenue Church are members of East Side Taskforce
for Homeless Services, combining the efforts of the local faith-based and non-profit
organizations, electeds, and city agencies to help homeless individuals off the street and
to the services they require.

A student from East Side Middle School
welcomes the new center at the ribbon
cutting on Thursday morning.

Rebecca speaks to an East Side Middle
School student reporter about the new
Urban Outreach Center.



COVID19 Guidance and Resources

Get Food NYC
Find resources across the city, including FREE food pantries and Grab & Go meals at
NYC Schools, available for all children or adults in need, as well as grocery stores and
farmer's markets locations. nyc.gov/getfood
Click here for an updated resource sheet.

ACCESS HRA Public Aid
City-wide portal for NYC residents to determine their eligibility for more than 30 economic
programs and benefits including food, work, money, housing, rent assistance and
more. access.nyc.gov

NYC WELL Mental Health Services 
COVID-19 can be stressful for you, your loved ones and your friends. It is natural to feel
overwhelmed, sad, anxious and afraid. Get help here.  

Indoor Dining
On Monday, December 14, indoor dining is on pause in New York City.

TOWN CALL For Hospitality Workers 
This panel will discuss the latest COVID-19 health and safety information; Gathering and
performance regulations, labor law updates and City resources including support for food,
employment, physical and mental health care, housing, unemployment insurance, rent
mediation and other assistance services. Click here to register for the town hall on
December 15.

Outdoor Dining Winterization
The NYC Department of Transportation (DOT) has issued additional guidance for Open
Restaurants to make all roadway seating areas as safe as possible this winter. Sandbags,
reflector tape, snow sticks, and plastic barriers will be available to all participants, free of
charge. Participating restaurants will be emailed with distribution and pickup detail. In
addition, the City is ready to help program participants with any questions and is deploying
a team of inspectors to help owners and managers understand new and existing
requirements. Participants may submit questions to DOT at https://on.nyc.gov/2DlH4sT or
call the SBS hotline at (888) SBS-4NYC.

NYC Small Business Resource Network
To accelerate the recovery of small businesses, the NYC Small Business Resource
Network offers free, personalized, one-on-one assistance for small business owners.  

Commercial Lease Program

https://u10341756.ct.sendgrid.net/ls/click?upn=Btl5ySSssYUnr1uulsyLzFiMbTRx4s1W16TfF1rCO2M139JX9CGCQFqEyS-2F3hW7LGArFwH0W7vQsU3DJQYA4V-2BNbq2k-2FMP322BlqOUsqyCjAST8zEimpn9du-2FN83R9qSRfRF_6m9yU4zpLA5BZsfnrTDoP2fGoY3SgCBDUkDQ0fnq2iIBrgNTTg9fOTmnXPzLv7-2FsDBVfcvQr84QDV-2BuAmvzdeA57hShrk2F7zeAMnBNSQIHBmhQIJ2Tofr8kKhScpJAwO3-2BbMaxaDgXq0MiSxCjHZz-2Fj-2Bo834PS0KnQ1zdU4-2FAbyumiq0nkaA6stvqcmt4irr6ewTfL5UHLoglmwg4Jh9QrBaLoWcAwP3Z5yjYllzuslOHsY0XyGjzZd7CmD3FDeLH8BTpNjsLo5lKsMU2tpvo3PXpxU0aht01nTvLv1PErlQ-2FrO5DLj40vUBYtHPxsWkKWE-2BsHNOY8PBb1O8-2F3nnH3rohbPQhEg80S-2FiGapfcCKJ7r-2B-2BEgEyshoiwpmk5GxxDaP-2FcNFXGaaogRZKNLf8w-2FoeLkLK2GR6I57qsmHIAwFyupMw4daLNcJnagkRcIVll4d12-2Bf-2BlN4YTfVtDMFYdP1Rkqud5njhTtC7Pd8FMnHqDHQvOp5L2G430pfH4GycUKrF5hwf0WIz2E10HTrQqn-2BpntfRei79FVswH3QNgdXsDslz-2FlQk40P3k091iN-2FApjrFTGCQ16uIFgHopHE8f4NEttbtF-2F13zEyUXzQra-2BbHhDpbxvusJyG3h2Ie2C-2Fq7AE7GrJDDUxGp1AeDPu4QcOGZkZvVgw5XAdZ-2F5ZXi1qEJOBMuRN4QYeVpxkEp9eD43C7pHhfGdGmifjaTB-2FdmDfSRw7V4L67Umlo9j8ZwBVG-2Fzrp5YYRLaKx33qP6ukVxMjDPU1-2BZ-2FLz-2FjD-2BYH56LMqCXDoCAOWkiZTXOMjFRnzOvbWzTue8tU9onjZU6rOrBky3xQdLriNU35r8FdBVDiq30W92UxEpo9duk-2BlP5NXitaPjeiQVvc9L7WHBlhdmJK6Q-2BIr8xcQimnudFOYCT1oUREqlq-2Bm-2BbnJ2uS9Z-2FqxqvjWGcL1kWVXTh8GAQtq
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1GRAAlrGcrGyPnQSoIldcQ0qTANSNTnzW/view?usp=sharing
https://u10341756.ct.sendgrid.net/ls/click?upn=Btl5ySSssYUnr1uulsyLzPeBD6sPFVYNLY-2F05Jw4L8IOEq33UToqqyuyco3Z799CKktl_6m9yU4zpLA5BZsfnrTDoP2fGoY3SgCBDUkDQ0fnq2iIBrgNTTg9fOTmnXPzLv7-2FsDBVfcvQr84QDV-2BuAmvzdeA57hShrk2F7zeAMnBNSQIHBmhQIJ2Tofr8kKhScpJAwO3-2BbMaxaDgXq0MiSxCjHZz-2Fj-2Bo834PS0KnQ1zdU4-2FAbyumiq0nkaA6stvqcmt4irr6ewTfL5UHLoglmwg4Jh9QrBaLoWcAwP3Z5yjYllzuslOHsY0XyGjzZd7CmD3FDeLH8BTpNjsLo5lKsMU2tpvo3PXpxU0aht01nTvLv1PErlQ-2FrO5DLj40vUBYtHPxsWkKWE-2BsHNOY8PBb1O8-2F3nnH3rohbPQhEg80S-2FiGapfcCKJ7r-2B-2BEgEyshoiwpmk5GxxDaP-2FcNFXGaaogRZKNLf8w-2FoeLkLK2GR6I57qsmHIAwFyupMw4daLNcJnagkRcIVll4d12-2Bf-2BlN4YTfVtDMFYdP1Rkqud5njhTtC7Pd8FMnHqDHQvOp5L2G430pfH4GycUKrF5hwf0WIz2E10HTrQqn-2BpntfRei79FVswH3QNgdXsDslz-2FlQk40P3k091iN-2FApjrFTGCQ16uIFgHopHE8f4NEttbtF-2F13zEyUXzQra-2BbHhDpbxvusJyG3h2Ie2C-2Fq7AE7GrJDDUxGp1AeDPu4QcOGZkZvVgw5XAdZ-2F5ZXi1qEJOBMuRN4QYeVpxkEp9eD43C7pHhfGdGmifjaTB-2FdmDfSRw7V4L67Umlo9j8ZwBVG-2Fzrp5YYRLaKx33qP6ukVxMjDPU1-2BZ-2FLz-2FjD-2BYH56BIvJoF8uTxUSHOlUXkQsU4yIwoY9kKIOZtRboDjIBbH9uVqhyfWLTlQ1C8eJQEnvc0yDzZtzWewv8LMpM-2BcFScPdXCRpS0-2F-2FG-2BDG5wpntZMg7VPNP1lmsfASAvrXgar2TKrTYKfvgnRpQuMvyPsML5sGTZTSUgNwG3W5GBWhdv-2B
https://u10341756.ct.sendgrid.net/ls/click?upn=Btl5ySSssYUnr1uulsyLzIoJJd-2FJcX7LkQse-2BX0LLvhjK-2Fn1v5b3QUeiIV4Vd6Ym8q68w0ufdHs6txL-2FSLzVCt-2FQzsJp7OGPxqdecP2Qmi4-3Dq9___6m9yU4zpLA5BZsfnrTDoP2fGoY3SgCBDUkDQ0fnq2iIBrgNTTg9fOTmnXPzLv7-2FsDBVfcvQr84QDV-2BuAmvzdeA57hShrk2F7zeAMnBNSQIHBmhQIJ2Tofr8kKhScpJAwO3-2BbMaxaDgXq0MiSxCjHZz-2Fj-2Bo834PS0KnQ1zdU4-2FAbyumiq0nkaA6stvqcmt4irr6ewTfL5UHLoglmwg4Jh9QrBaLoWcAwP3Z5yjYllzuslOHsY0XyGjzZd7CmD3FDeLH8BTpNjsLo5lKsMU2tpvo3PXpxU0aht01nTvLv1PErlQ-2FrO5DLj40vUBYtHPxsWkKWE-2BsHNOY8PBb1O8-2F3nnH3rohbPQhEg80S-2FiGapfcCKJ7r-2B-2BEgEyshoiwpmk5GxxDaP-2FcNFXGaaogRZKNLf8w-2FoeLkLK2GR6I57qsmHIAwFyupMw4daLNcJnagkRcIVll4d12-2Bf-2BlN4YTfVtDMFYdP1Rkqud5njhTtC7Pd8FMnHqDHQvOp5L2G430pfH4GycUKrF5hwf0WIz2E10HTrQqn-2BpntfRei79FVswH3QNgdXsDslz-2FlQk40P3k091iN-2FApjrFTGCQ16uIFgHopHE8f4NEttbtF-2F13zEyUXzQra-2BbHhDpbxvusJyG3h2Ie2C-2Fq7AE7GrJDDUxGp1AeDPu4QcOGZkZvVgw5XAdZ-2F5ZXi1qEJOBMuRN4QYeVpxkEp9eD43C7pHhfGdGmifjaTB-2FdmDfSRw7V4L67Umlo9j8ZwBVG-2Fzrp5YYRLaKx33qP6ukVxMjDPU1-2BZ-2FLz-2FjD-2BYH56FK7PjhadQb5zy1OgNdsucfRiUaDYtk-2FtAYHSUX-2BJIB2Oo-2FuIhk1zRiKQ58C3hv07mHfiVDYlY6jRO-2F4q2F-2Bg-2FjEeLIZ5Mn1pf5e3o8T3wqXLWvsppxonPY9wM5h3TyA35mkaUI6AEzfuBSzYV66HX-2B6MdyBgWHdXuvSbLc0fk6L
https://zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_dN1ohZH0R9i1t5UomJ2bhQ
https://z.nysa.us/zimbra/
https://z.nysa.us/zimbra/
https://u10341756.ct.sendgrid.net/ls/click?upn=Btl5ySSssYUnr1uulsyLzF7hY80e-2B59KeRQpS-2FD31vf2RCzqqdPq16E7b4G2P8ZyWUJZoVK5tJTvfeWyxJ1KtA-3D-3D6Aso_6m9yU4zpLA5BZsfnrTDoP2fGoY3SgCBDUkDQ0fnq2iIBrgNTTg9fOTmnXPzLv7-2FsDBVfcvQr84QDV-2BuAmvzdeA57hShrk2F7zeAMnBNSQIHBmhQIJ2Tofr8kKhScpJAwO3-2BbMaxaDgXq0MiSxCjHZz-2Fj-2Bo834PS0KnQ1zdU4-2FAbyumiq0nkaA6stvqcmt4irr6ewTfL5UHLoglmwg4Jh9QrBaLoWcAwP3Z5yjYllzuslOHsY0XyGjzZd7CmD3FDeLH8BTpNjsLo5lKsMU2tpvo3PXpxU0aht01nTvLv1PErlQ-2FrO5DLj40vUBYtHPxsWkKWE-2BsHNOY8PBb1O8-2F3nnH3rohbPQhEg80S-2FiGapfcCKJ7r-2B-2BEgEyshoiwpmk5GxxDaP-2FcNFXGaaogRZKNLf8w-2FoeLkLK2GR6I57qsmHIAwFyupMw4daLNcJnagkRcIVll4d12-2Bf-2BlN4YTfVtDMFYdP1Rkqud5njhTtC7Pd8FMnHqDHQvOp5L2G430pfH4GycUKrF5hwf0WIz2E10HTrQqn-2BpntfRei79FVswH3QNgdXsDslz-2FlQk40P3k091iN-2FApjrFTGCQ16uIFgHopHE8f4NEttbtF-2F13zEyUXzQra-2BbHhDpbxvusJyG3h2Ie2C-2Fq7AE7GrJDDUxGp1AeDPu4QcOGZkZvVgw5XAdZ-2F5ZXi1qEJOBMuRN4QYeVpxkEp9eD43C7pHhfGdGmifjaTB-2FdmDfSRw7V4L67Umlo9j8ZwBVG-2Fzrp5YYRLaKx33qP6ukVxMjDPU1-2BZ-2FLz-2FjD-2BYH56ElWPeLy6Zs0iIDWjZbAy1GZ-2BkT3AGqIyy6R5XUVTy21RP1nByfJPoy3LMUASQ-2FBtic9E3J-2B-2F27C2U1rOHuwiMfEb1TMMA-2FmrF2NBEvmo9oof2vpUNQS9xOretCNJ7PjzY4xuMdakjfidElxLusLOY0P6Ov-2FX1Fzk-2BTCEda816Zi


If your business needs help with a commercial lease issue in New York City, you may be
eligible for free legal services. nyc.gov/commlease  

Travel Advisory
New York State’s COVID-19 Travel Advisory outlines guidelines for anyone traveling into
New York State. This includes New Yorkers who have traveled to other states or
countries, as well as people visiting New York. Non-essential travel is strongly
discouraged. For more information, and for rules applicable to first responders and
essential workers, visit the New York State website at: coronavirus.health.ny.gov/ or call
the New York State hotline at 888-364-3065.

Private residences
Indoor and outdoor gatherings at private residences are limited to no more than
10 people under NY State Executive Order 202.74. Social distancing, face covering, and
cleaning and disinfecting protocols are required by the NYS Department of Health. 

Holiday Season
Click here for a tip sheet on how to stay safe this holiday season.

Toy Drive
Governor Andrew M. Cuomo announced New York's annual statewide holiday donation
drive to benefit families in need and will now accept shipped donations of new unwrapped
toys, coats and school supplies at two locations to assist community-based organizations
during the holiday giving season. The drive has been extended through December 18.
Packages ordered online should be ordered with a delivery date on or before December
18 and can be shipped to the following locations:
 
NYS Holiday Drive
655 West 34th St.
New York, New York 10001
 
NYS Holiday Drive
Empire State Plaza  
P1 South Dock J
Albany, New York 12242
 
The Office of General Services will continue to accept donations at drop-off locations
across the state though December 18. COVID-19 protocols will be in place to ensure the
safety of those dropping off donations including social distancing, and access to hand
sanitizer. Masks are required.
 
The drop-off locations are as follows:

Adam Clayton Powell, Jr. State Office Building, 163 West 125th St., New York City

Shirley A. Chisholm State Office Building, 55 Hanson Place, Brooklyn

Not-for-profits
Guidance for Conducting Virtual Meetings of Members of New York not-for-profit
corporations. Click here for the information from the Office of the New York State Attorney
General regarding annual meetings.

Healthcare enrollment
The deadline to enroll in a 2021 New York Marketplace plan is December 15. Visit the
New York State of Health website for more information.

NYC Health+Hospitals Testing Sites
https://www.nychealthandhospitals.org/covid-19-testing-sites/

Test & Trace Corps Dashboard
https://www.nychealthandhospitals.org/test-and-trace/?notification

COVID Data Dashboard

https://u10341756.ct.sendgrid.net/ls/click?upn=Btl5ySSssYUnr1uulsyLzC4hBOK7F3hTyywbINZwe0ou21bcDtfgLYZGTqbjIROGKC5-2FvwWOM5BNzUXTj1xY6fSS4XUu-2Ff-2FYwlpxKamWGQdWuWTbzDTX2aNYaWMWumQ2CHqA_6m9yU4zpLA5BZsfnrTDoP2fGoY3SgCBDUkDQ0fnq2iIBrgNTTg9fOTmnXPzLv7-2FsDBVfcvQr84QDV-2BuAmvzdeA57hShrk2F7zeAMnBNSQIHBmhQIJ2Tofr8kKhScpJAwO3-2BbMaxaDgXq0MiSxCjHZz-2Fj-2Bo834PS0KnQ1zdU4-2FAbyumiq0nkaA6stvqcmt4irr6ewTfL5UHLoglmwg4Jh9QrBaLoWcAwP3Z5yjYllzuslOHsY0XyGjzZd7CmD3FDeLH8BTpNjsLo5lKsMU2tpvo3PXpxU0aht01nTvLv1PErlQ-2FrO5DLj40vUBYtHPxsWkKWE-2BsHNOY8PBb1O8-2F3nnH3rohbPQhEg80S-2FiGapfcCKJ7r-2B-2BEgEyshoiwpmk5GxxDaP-2FcNFXGaaogRZKNLf8w-2FoeLkLK2GR6I57qsmHIAwFyupMw4daLNcJnagkRcIVll4d12-2Bf-2BlN4YTfVtDMFYdP1Rkqud5njhTtC7Pd8FMnHqDHQvOp5L2G430pfH4GycUKrF5hwf0WIz2E10HTrQqn-2BpntfRei79FVswH3QNgdXsDslz-2FlQk40P3k091iN-2FApjrFTGCQ16uIFgHopHE8f4NEttbtF-2F13zEyUXzQra-2BbHhDpbxvusJyG3h2Ie2C-2Fq7AE7GrJDDUxGp1AeDPu4QcOGZkZvVgw5XAdZ-2F5ZXi1qEJOBMuRN4QYeVpxkEp9eD43C7pHhfGdGmifjaTB-2FdmDfSRw7V4L67Umlo9j8ZwBVG-2Fzrp5YYRLaKx33qP6ukVxMjDPU1-2BZ-2FLz-2FjD-2BYH56LHRJqXHRQl3lnfEfpt2ke8dPxfUm62x93WkZBiQeAFaBFwA5g9-2FJ8tqCAmQpnFvo9sgdTaQOVcnJXW-2FBqI7Y809KlDEskL99QSyQp0x65ykJTkWhpXYRcQdK3GP-2BgEOXHgnzF45y0XXgDIMfUIBfuxVLVKvvCP8-2Fn-2Ba4Cw1RlRC
https://u10341756.ct.sendgrid.net/ls/click?upn=Btl5ySSssYUnr1uulsyLzPHus0-2B4rpKDxmtNcZE6DPYXUHmb-2FXdWrjs0L2st1C6Wxdl7_6m9yU4zpLA5BZsfnrTDoP2fGoY3SgCBDUkDQ0fnq2iIBrgNTTg9fOTmnXPzLv7-2FsDBVfcvQr84QDV-2BuAmvzdeA57hShrk2F7zeAMnBNSQIHBmhQIJ2Tofr8kKhScpJAwO3-2BbMaxaDgXq0MiSxCjHZz-2Fj-2Bo834PS0KnQ1zdU4-2FAbyumiq0nkaA6stvqcmt4irr6ewTfL5UHLoglmwg4Jh9QrBaLoWcAwP3Z5yjYllzuslOHsY0XyGjzZd7CmD3FDeLH8BTpNjsLo5lKsMU2tpvo3PXpxU0aht01nTvLv1PErlQ-2FrO5DLj40vUBYtHPxsWkKWE-2BsHNOY8PBb1O8-2F3nnH3rohbPQhEg80S-2FiGapfcCKJ7r-2B-2BEgEyshoiwpmk5GxxDaP-2FcNFXGaaogRZKNLf8w-2FoeLkLK2GR6I57qsmHIAwFyupMw4daLNcJnagkRcIVll4d12-2Bf-2BlN4YTfVtDMFYdP1Rkqud5njhTtC7Pd8FMnHqDHQvOp5L2G430pfH4GycUKrF5hwf0WIz2E10HTrQqn-2BpntfRei79FVswH3QNgdXsDslz-2FlQk40P3k091iN-2FApjrFTGCQ16uIFgHopHE8f4NEttbtF-2F13zEyUXzQra-2BbHhDpbxvusJyG3h2Ie2C-2Fq7AE7GrJDDUxGp1AeDPu4QcOGZkZvVgw5XAdZ-2F5ZXi1qEJOBMuRN4QYeVpxkEp9eD43C7pHhfGdGmifjaTB-2FdmDfSRw7V4L67Umlo9j8ZwBVG-2Fzrp5YYRLaKx33qP6ukVxMjDPU1-2BZ-2FLz-2FjD-2BYH56PEVXVMN7Bv0aDEEAk72dsOdZgPQsVOtAFjKKpT8ShMNxkRDMSWajsjJQky4FAAMIC937DTTjpeABZdwpmusWvDhjojFeC7T3U-2BXmdA1NuOUpnx-2FcVxkyct0t2qzywUO81zrnbuM5rGaekW-2FAn0xIG1HDzyP4RqDarmqHmXSMnwZ
https://u10341756.ct.sendgrid.net/ls/click?upn=Btl5ySSssYUnr1uulsyLzPHus0-2B4rpKDxmtNcZE6DPbK57Kyitt5bDzTVCqEfKzZbMAF_6m9yU4zpLA5BZsfnrTDoP2fGoY3SgCBDUkDQ0fnq2iIBrgNTTg9fOTmnXPzLv7-2FsDBVfcvQr84QDV-2BuAmvzdeA57hShrk2F7zeAMnBNSQIHBmhQIJ2Tofr8kKhScpJAwO3-2BbMaxaDgXq0MiSxCjHZz-2Fj-2Bo834PS0KnQ1zdU4-2FAbyumiq0nkaA6stvqcmt4irr6ewTfL5UHLoglmwg4Jh9QrBaLoWcAwP3Z5yjYllzuslOHsY0XyGjzZd7CmD3FDeLH8BTpNjsLo5lKsMU2tpvo3PXpxU0aht01nTvLv1PErlQ-2FrO5DLj40vUBYtHPxsWkKWE-2BsHNOY8PBb1O8-2F3nnH3rohbPQhEg80S-2FiGapfcCKJ7r-2B-2BEgEyshoiwpmk5GxxDaP-2FcNFXGaaogRZKNLf8w-2FoeLkLK2GR6I57qsmHIAwFyupMw4daLNcJnagkRcIVll4d12-2Bf-2BlN4YTfVtDMFYdP1Rkqud5njhTtC7Pd8FMnHqDHQvOp5L2G430pfH4GycUKrF5hwf0WIz2E10HTrQqn-2BpntfRei79FVswH3QNgdXsDslz-2FlQk40P3k091iN-2FApjrFTGCQ16uIFgHopHE8f4NEttbtF-2F13zEyUXzQra-2BbHhDpbxvusJyG3h2Ie2C-2Fq7AE7GrJDDUxGp1AeDPu4QcOGZkZvVgw5XAdZ-2F5ZXi1qEJOBMuRN4QYeVpxkEp9eD43C7pHhfGdGmifjaTB-2FdmDfSRw7V4L67Umlo9j8ZwBVG-2Fzrp5YYRLaKx33qP6ukVxMjDPU1-2BZ-2FLz-2FjD-2BYH56M5rrzQzTWADaZZan5550e-2B9kUvaz-2F766VQuK5WinMX10sP6wvMyWxl2W5ARM2-2BGjxmt0YKqjcuTplycGO31NAIDGS-2BtK7H71CRB2DshZDAv4EmTiIliawb7aOy2kC6mw2dN1X2O27B5-2BdEkZekVBAyKDb-2B9b8rMlIFh4401naFv
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1XksjwaTv3A_yeXXMYsDjC5_jjsXPgR8u/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1Ak3YvOTIcRPJxi7otJFJUxzPoSJXqYvX/view?usp=sharing
https://nystateofhealth.ny.gov/
https://www.nychealthandhospitals.org/covid-19-testing-sites/
https://www.nychealthandhospitals.org/test-and-trace/?notification


https://www1.nyc.gov/site/doh/covid/covid-19-data.page

NYC Public School Data on COVID
https://www.schools.nyc.gov/school-year-20-21/return-to-school-2020/health-and-
safety/daily-covid-case-map

Covid Zone Lookup
https://nycgov.maps.arcgis.com/apps/instant/lookup/index.html?
appid=021940a41da04314827e2782d3d1986f

Testing Guidance
https://www1.nyc.gov/assets/doh/downloads/pdf/covid/covid-19-testing-
recommendations.pdf

Safely Separating at Home/in a Hotel
https://hhinternet.blob.core.windows.net/uploads/2020/11/How-to-Separate-Safely-at-
Home-English.pdf

Take Care to Protect Yourself and Others from COVID-19
https://hhinternet.blob.core.windows.net/uploads/2020/11/take-care-flyer.pdf 

https://www1.nyc.gov/site/doh/covid/covid-19-data.page
https://www.schools.nyc.gov/school-year-20-21/return-to-school-2020/health-and-safety/daily-covid-case-map
https://nycgov.maps.arcgis.com/apps/instant/lookup/index.html?appid=021940a41da04314827e2782d3d1986f
https://www1.nyc.gov/assets/doh/downloads/pdf/covid/covid-19-testing-recommendations.pdf
https://hhinternet.blob.core.windows.net/uploads/2020/11/How-to-Separate-Safely-at-Home-English.pdf
https://hhinternet.blob.core.windows.net/uploads/2020/11/take-care-flyer.pdf
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